
From: Page, Hank <hpage@aging.sc.gov>
To: Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 10/2/2017 11:40:22 AM
Subject: FW: Lt Governor Bryant at SCTBA Nov 2

This is a follow-up from a few months ago (you confirmed the date, which was all they needed back then… but 
they’re wanting to know if 9:00a is okay).
 
Hank
 
From: Nola Armstrong [mailto:nola@sctba.org] 
 
Sent: Monday, October 02, 2017 11:31 AM
 
To: Page, Hank 
Subject: Lt Governor Bryant at SCTBA Nov 2
 
Hank
Just wanted to follow up with you regarding the Lt. Governor’s appearance at our Fall Conference on November 2 at 
the DoubleTree Hotel in Columbia. We have him on our program at 9:00 am and have allotted 30 minutes. We can 
adjust for him if needed. I just thought it would be cool if he could kick things off for us.
I meet with the hotel tomorrow and will alert them that the Lt. Gov will be joining us and that we will proably have 
additional security present that morning.
Thanks
Nola
 
 
Nola Armstrong
Executive Director
SCTBA
1122 Lady Street, Suite 840
Columbia, South Carolina 29201
Office: 803.779.7282
Cell: 803.622.1634
www.sctba.org
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